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Cumberland County ABC Board

January 8, 2018
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Wade Hardin, Chairman


Bob Lewis, Vice-Chairman

Frances Jackson, Board Member


Tammy Sinclair, Board Member


Kenneth Edge, Board Member


Neil Yarborough, Attorney


David Horne, General Manager


Bill Belvin, Chief Law Enforcement


Rick Libero, Assistant Chief Law Enforcement


Debbie Disbrow, HR Director

Carolyn Parker, Finance Officer/Secretary

Mr. Hardin called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board to order at 6:00 PM.

Mr. Hardin asked were there any agenda adjustments.  There was none.
Mr. Hardin asked were there any announcements.  There was none.
Required Reading
Mr. Hardin read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of November 13, 2017 minutes.
Mr. Edge corrected the minutes to remove his name from under the Present list and Mr. Hardin corrected the minutes to add “minutes” after the October 9, 2017 in the Motion.

MOTION: Mr. Edge made a motion to approve the November 13, 2017 minutes as corrected. 
SECOND: Ms. Jackson
VOTE: Unanimous

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the November 2017 and December 2017 Law Enforcement Report in the package.
Mr. Belvin said resolving crime incidents are good and the numbers for November and December were good. Assistant Chief Rick Libero and Officer Doug Austin foiled a human trafficking case by noticing a vehicle parked in the handicap space and no one was handicapped in the vehicle.  They encountered the vehicle after they left the premise and saved the lady victim from being harmed.  
Mr. Belvin announced that he would retire after 37 years in law enforcement and almost 10 years with the Cumberland ABC Board.  Mr. Belvin official last day will be February 16, 2018.
Mr. Hardin and the Board members thanked Mr. Belvin for his service and for what he has done for the system.
MOTION:  Mr. Lewis moved to approve the November  2017 and December 2017 Law Enforcement Report in the package
SECOND:  Ms. Jackson
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the November 2017 and December 2017 General Manager’s reports.
Mr. Horne thanked Mr. Belvin for his service and dedication since he has been here at the ABC Board. Mr. Belvin  has been very helpful and informative to Mr. Horne.
Mr. Horne said the State has not released the December sale as of today.  The Christmas holiday sales were not kind to the Board.  The November sales was down $50,195, Over-the-counter sales were down $53,595 and Mixed Beverage sales were up $3,400.  He said the December sales were down $229,685, Over-the-counter sales were down $185,092 and Mixed Beverage sales were down $44,593.  The year-to-date sales were up $207,789. Also, as of January 6th we are up $82K.
Mr. Horne said that the Morganton Road – Store 6 sales are down because the mixed beverage customers were moved to Sycamore Dairy due to the lack of parking and long wait for the mixed beverage customers. 

Mr. Horne said a shortage of Hennessy in December was not a problem for sales.  Raleigh warehouse made sure we were well stocked with Hennessy. 
Sales are being effected by the loss of the $20K per month MXB orders from The Diamondz Gentlemen’s Club.  As of today, there has not been another gentlemen’s club to pick up that loss of revenue. Also, the 82nd Airborne are on high alert due to the North Korea situation and are not purchasing liquor. 
The stores are closed for Martin Luther King Day on January 15, 2018.
Mr. Horne said we have been waiting on the City for ten days to approve the electrical work for the new store on Ramsey Street. Once the electrical is approved we can finish the HVAC and the lights. The flooring is scheduled to be done 1/17/18, the fixtures, shelving and registers are scheduled for 1/22/18 and plans are to stock the store with liquor on the 1/29/18. We have to start paying rent starting in February.  Plans are to have a soft opening Monday, 1/5/18, to give us a chance to work out any kinks and have a grand opening 1/12/18. 
Mr. Horne asked the Board if they would like to have a ribbon cutting ceremony at the grand opening and invite the State Commission and County Commissioners.  The Board concurred. 

Mr. Horne said he will speak to Cam tomorrow to see if the electrical work inspection took place and will contact Mr. Hardin if the job has not been done.  Mr. Hardin said he would contact Michael Bailey, City Inspection Supervisor, to speed up the process to inspect the electrical work at the new store.  
MOTION:  Ms. Sinclair moved that the Board accept the November 2017 and December 2017 General Manager’s reports. 
SECOND:  Mr. Edge
VOTE:  Unanimous

Mr. Hardin asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION: Ms. Jackson moved to adjourn

SECOND: Mr. Lewis
The meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM 

______________________________

Chairperson



